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July 6, 2007 

Mr. Jim Bartridge 
California Energy Commission, MS-46 
1516 Ninth Street 
Sacramento. CA 95814-5504 

CALIFORNIA ENERGY COMMISSION CORRIDOR DESIGNATION PROCESS 

Dear Mr. Bartridge, 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the California Energy 
Commission's corridor designation process per Senate Bill 1059. We appreciate 
your efforts to ensure that the County of San Diego was included in the California 
Energy Commission's Joint Committee workshop on March 5,2007, and the time 
that you and Mr. Tooker spent talking with us during our follow-up call. 

The County of San Diego recognizes the importance of planning for effective 
long-term energy development and distribution throughout the State of California, 
including within the local region. This process requires planning not just for near- 
term energy needs, but development of a long-term vision for sustainable energy 
generation and transmission in a rapidly changing environment. 

The County of San Diego would like to continue to work with the California 
Energy Commission on the identification of transmission corridors within the 
County of San Diego. Our focus is to ensure that future corridors are sited with 
attention to energy needs as well as to an array of potential land use, 
environmental, economic, and other impacts. 



Please see the attached documents for our comments regarding the California 
Energy Commission's staff-proposed regulations for an electric transmission 
corridor designation process under SB-1059 (Part I). Also attached are written 
responses to some of the questions presented by the California Energy 
Commission in March regarding the process for corridor designation (Part It). 
Please feel free to contact me or Dahvia Lynch, LUEG Program Manager at 
(858) 694-3075 if we may be of further assistance. 

We look forward to working with you. 

Sincerely, 

ERIC GIBSON, Interim Director 
Department of Planning and Land Use 










